All Saints’ Church

Matlock Bank

14th February
Sunday next before Lent
Rector:  Revd. Richard Reade    Tel: 581233

e-mail:  richardreade@btinternet.com
Assistant Priest: Revd. Dr. Anne Phillips   Tel.: 583281

Email:   annejphillips@icloud.com
Readers: John Paulson, Bren Silcock & Roger Flint

www.allsaintsmatlock.org.uk/
Sunday 14th February
Sunday next before Lent
10.45am
Family Communion
Readings:
2 Kings 2:1-12



Psalm 50:1-6

2 Corinthians 4:3-6



Mark 9:2-9

Tansley Church open for private prayer 10.00am – 4.00pm

This Week

Tues 

9.30am
Online Quiet Morning with Bishop Malcolm (Booking required)


7.30pm
Matlock Churches Together (Zoom Meeting)
Ash Wed 
Church open for private prayer 9.00am – 2.00pm 


11.00am
Holy Communion (Tansley)

Sunday 21st February

Lent 1
9.15am

Holy Communion (Tansley)

10.45am
Family Communion

News

The free Daily Hope phoneline is available 24 hours a day on 0800 804 8044 – it has been set up particularly with those unable to join online church services during the period of restrictions.
Children’s Society box collection – [Message from Wendy Green] 
The total for the Children's Society boxes this year came to £636.30. Thank you to everyone for your generous support, it really will make a big difference to children’s lives in this country.
Prayer for the Nation - Please remember to join with Christians around our nation in prayer each day at 6.00pm

Lent 2021 – Ash Wednesday Communion 17th February @ 11.00am at Holy Trinity, Tansley
USPG Lent Course ‘For such a Time as this’ looking at a Christian response to the ecological crisis with stories from round the world – if you would like a copy, then please let Richard know (otherwise the Course can be downloaded from the USPG website https://www.uspg.org.uk/engage/support5/forsuchatime/ ). 

We are planning to hold an online Lent Group based round the USPG course via zoom – We plan to have two groups along with our friends from the Methodist Church – Mondays 7-8pm beginning 22nd Feb & Wednesdays 2-3pm beginning 24th Feb. Please email richardreade@btinternet.com if you would like to join a group & the zoom link can be sent to you [If you don’t have zoom installed, you can easily download the app for free (Just google ‘zoom app’)]

Loved beyond measure, to love without restraint… 
Tuesday 16th February, Shrove Tuesday half day of prayer and reflection 9:30-12:30 on Zoom.
The struggles of recent weeks and months have shaken us all. Plans have been put on hold. Nearly everything has changed. We have learned to live from day to day. The crisis threatens everyone, confronting us with our vulnerability and mortality. How do we find our way through, and how are we to be faithful to Christ in these dark days? How are we to know the love of God and share that love with others in this time? At a deep level, can we cope?

Malcolm Macnaughton, Bishop-designate of Repton will be leading our morning of reflection, as together we seek to root the life we share as disciples in the love of God poured out for all in Jesus.  The morning will include brief addresses, worship, video interviews, meditation, candles of hope, violin music and optional creative activities, lent poems, individual exercises and group conversation. All are invited, everyone is welcome.

Please email halina.johnson@bishopofderby.org for access to the link.

 

Lent Hope 
18th February - 25th March - Zoom
As we continue to experience the restrictions of lockdown and enter Lent, we focus once more on the self-giving love of Christ. During this season, we turn to Christ in penitence and faith, seeking to build our own discipline and spiritual strength to enable us to love without restraint in a way that is life-giving  just as Christ loved us.

Between 18th February and 25th March, Bishop Libby and Bishop-designate Malcolm invite you to join them each week for an hour of prayer and reflection together based upon seasonal Bible passages and collects.   

Lent Hope is open to all and will be held on Monday morning from 8am - 9am and repeated on Thursday evening from 8pm - 9pm. Do pass this invitation on.

Please email halina.johnson@bishopofderby.org for the access link. 
Jigsaw Food Bank - We currently have need of the following items – tinned fruit, tinned meat, UHT milk. Our donations points can be found at The Lime Tree,  Sainsburys, County Hall, Co-op,  Matlock Library. We are also grateful for financial support. This helps support our ongoing costs and is also used to purchase fresh produce such as eggs and cheese.There are several ways in which you can give.

· by cheque made out to church in the peak – please add a covering note specifying food bank

· by bank transfer (a/c – 22438868,  s/c – 30 62 62) please state ‘food bank’ in the reference
World Day of Prayer 2021 – A short ecumenical service drawn up by the Christian women of Vanuatu will be held at All Saints’ on Friday March 12th @ 2.00pm (A week later than usual). For further details see Barbara Sterland
For Prayer & Reflection 
Take time this week to pause & rest in God’s loving embrace. Remember in your heart:
· All NHS workers – Chesterfield Royal; the Royal Derby; Hallamshire & Northern General; the Whitworth; Lime Grove & Imperial Road surgeries; the Ritz & local mental health services

· Nursing & Care Homes – Lilybank; Valley Lodge; Presentation Sisters; Meadow View; Longmeadow – those providing social care at home

· All working in education – All Saints’ Infants & Juniors; Tansley Primary; Highfields; Anthony Gell; Lady Manners –Pray for staff, governors  & children 
· National & Local Government officers; the recycling & bin collectors; the emergency services – fire, ambulance, police; postal workers; for the traveller community
· Those working in agriculture & animal husbandry

· All involved in the supply, distribution & sale of food – all retail staff

· The funeral directors & crematorium staff

· All working from home & those whose jobs are under threat; for the Jigsaw Foodbank & the Padley Centre in Derby; for the unemployed & those who are finding it hard to make ends meet

· Bishop Libby, Bishop-designate Malcolm, Archdeacon Carol, the Diocese of Derby & ecumenical partners; for Matlock Churches Together
· for Bank Road Messy Church

· For charities facing difficult financial decisions & for the USPG projects we support

· Those in hospital or self-isolating & their families

· All who mourn the loss of a loved one

For those in residential care, including Hilda Hicken, Stella Pring, Terry Evans, Joyce Woods & Irene Robertson 
 
The sick, including, Malcolm Kennan, Chris Walker, Moyra Ellis, Margaret Burkimsher, Liz Rose, Gill Mellor, David Martin, Martin & Sue Burfoot, Pam & Doreen Anderson, John Barsley, Norman Marsden, Paul Gratton, Jenny Terry-Williams, Sandra Clewett & Beryl Edmonds
The deceased, including Jane Clegg, Brian Spencer & Sarah Humphrey
